                MINUTES SUBJECT TO VILLAGE BOARD APPROVAL
REGULAR VILLAGE OF BIRON BOARD MEETING AUGUST 10, 2015
The August 10, 2015  Regular Village Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Jon Evenson at the Biron Municipal Center.  The meeting was properly posted according to Wisconsin State Statutes.
PRESENT:   Trustees:  Mark Honkomp, Tammy Steward, Bob Walker, Dan Muleski and June Siegler were present.  Sue Carlson and Treasurer Pam Witt were pre-approved absent.  Also in attendance were:   Public Work’s Supervisor Bill Vruwink, and Daniel Borchardt, MSA representative. 
MINUTES:  Minutes were reviewed from the Regular Board Meeting held on July 13th, 2015.  Motion Honkomp to approve the minutes from the July 13, 2015 Regular Board Meeting with amendments to the minutes noted, seconded Walker.  M.C.    The corrections were to who seconded the Finance & Budget Committee report (Carlson) and under Public Works who did the reporting.  (Bill Vruwink Public Works Supervisor)
FINANCE & BUDGET COMMITTEE: Chairperson Bob Walker reporting.  Committee reviewed the general account bills, water & wastewater bills, non-lapsing accts and journal entries for July.  Committee also reviewed the Audio Visual info for late personal property.  The SDWL payments were discussed and committee would like a combination of funding on a spreadsheet.  Motion Muleski to accept the finance & budget committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C.  By approving the committee report the agenda items are also approved.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Pam Witt reporting.  The report of expenditures and receipts was not reviewed but will be at the next regular board meeting.  The total receipts’ for July 2015 was $209,215.44.  Expenses were $122,960.48.   General checking account bills were paid on check #’s 18204-18276 with 8 auto pays, to pay the State, IRS, Deferred Comp and State retirement for payroll deductions.   A list of all July bills was included for the board to review.  Village Non-Lapsing Fund $561,341.30.  Water Utility:  Checking $110,651.52.   Money Market $423,546.14.  Water bills were paid on check #’s 3702-3709.  Wastewater Department: Checking $20,255.80. Non-Lapsing Fund $14,350.42.  Wastewater bills were paid on check #’s 2768-2772.  A list of all checks paid for the water & wastewater was included for the board to review.  When the treasurer is back, the July report will be presented along with the August report.  
PUBLIC WORK’S COMMITTEE REPORT:  Chairperson Dan Muleski reporting.  Public Works Supervisor’s Update – The Public Works Supervisor reported that the Compliance Maintenance Annual Report (CMAR)  received an A.  Motion  Muleski to accept resolution 15-4 to submit the CMAR annual report, seconded Evenson.  M.C.  Compliance with storm water in the SBD project area – a few of the residences have their storm water still going into the sanitary sewer and should be changed during the SBDR project.  It is possible that the street lights on Shore Acres could be done next year.  Crack filling will be done by the end of August.  The sign is up at the business park.  Motion Siegler to accept the Public Works committee report, seconded Walker.  M.C.  
WATER UTILITY UPDATE:  Committee member Bob Walker reporting for Chairperson Susan Carlson.  The SDWLF program on South Biron Drive was discussed earlier.   Water Superintendent’s update – The Mohr property has now been given back to the City of Wisconsin Rapids for their water supply.  Confined space entry cannot be done with our small crew. Our equipment is old and outdate and it should be thrown out.  We do have a meter that we can test the air before entering a confined space.  Motion Muleski to accept the Water Utility Committee report, seconded Steward.  M.C.  
SAFETY & WELFARE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Committee  Chairperson June Siegler reporting.  Committee discussed items for the park including security cameras. The security cameras will be put up using quotes from E-Con and the crew assisting.   The rock/stone was purchased for the park for the thank you memorial plaque.   The basketball court is good.  Motion Muleski to accept the Safety & Welfare committee report, seconded Walker.   M.C.
WASTEWATER COMMISSION REPORT:  Public Works Supervisor reporting for Commission Member Steward.  Note:  The Waste Water Treatment Plant is operated & staffed by the City of Wisconsin Rapids.  One member of the Village of Biron Board of Trustees is an acting member of the Commission.  - The minutes from the August 5th, 2015 wastewater commission meeting were available for review by the board. A consulting firm, MSA, was hired to do an in-depth Wastewater rate study at a cost not to exceed the bid of $30,069.00.  Commission members accepted a proposal from Strand for $29,880.00 to create a facility plan to build a new or rehab the Westside Lift Station.  Motion Evenson to accept the Wastewater Treatment Commission report, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.
PAGE 2
MSA Update:    Earth Application for payment request #1 in the amount of $221,178.53.  Motion Muleski to pay Earth the $221,178.53 per the payment request, seconded Steward M.C.   South Biron Drive Construction Update -  The project is progressing but crews are running into problems with the fragile main.  They need to go underneath the old main.  The loop from Fogarty’s to South Biron Drive will be directional bored.. shop drawing and submittal for the retainer wall, pier and rock selection – Colors were reviewed for the rock selection.  It was decided on blue and gray.  Irrigation line confirmation – A listing of those residents that could tap into the irrigation line was reviewed.  It would be their own line to the lateral.  Everything would be installed per agreement.  
President’s Update -  A new environmental study will need to be done on the up river project.  The trail should be done next year.  Honkomp attended the DOT meeting and stated that Highway 54 & U would have a J-turn.  It will be 1.2 million  and should be done by November 2016.  Motion Muleski to accept the President’s Update, seconded Walker.  M.C. 

ADJOURN – Motion Muleski to adjourn the Regular Board Meeting, seconded Honkomp.  M.C.     
Respectfully Submitted,





Approved by Biron Board of Trustees

Date:___________________________

Debra Eichsteadt, Clerk

Signed:  ________________________










Jon T. Evenson, President
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